
POLICE COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING 
Comstock Community Center Room 31 

 
Date:  November 7, 2023 

 
NOTE:  THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND APPROVAL AT 
A FUTURE MEETING OF THE POLICE COMMISSION 

 
Call To Order 

 
Commission Chairman Chris Giovino called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.  In 

attendance were Commissioner Thomas Sinchak, Chief Thomas Conlan, Deputy Chief 

Robert Cipolla, Captain Gregg Phillipson and First Selectman Lynne Vanderslice. 

 

Reading and Approval of Minutes from the October 10, 2023 Regular Meeting  
 
Chairman Giovino moved to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2023 Regular 
Meeting.   Commissioner Sinchak seconded and the motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 

     Public Comment 

 

First Selectman Vanderslice reported that a number of Cannon Road residents 
attended a recent Selectmen’s meeting to discuss various traffic related issues.  Chief 
Conlan summarized a recent traffic study which reviewed several potential remedial 
options.  After discussion, it was agreed that members of the Department would 
meet with representatives of the neighbors group to see what action might be 
appropriate. 
         

 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 
Wilton Police Commission 
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240 Danbury Road 
Wilton, Connecticut 06897 

 
 
Commissioners: 
Christopher Giovino, Chairman 
Adrienne Reedy 
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Monthly Reports 
 

Chief Conlan presented the Monthly Reports, including: 
 
Activity Reports  
Detective Bureau Report   
MAC Report/SEU Report  
SRO Report 
Overtime Report  
Training Report  

 
Report of the Chief 

 
Several compliments and expressions of gratitude received from the public since the 
last meeting were reviewed.  There were no further comments or discussion. 
 

      Old Business 
 

New Hire Update- 8 candidates for the two open dispatch positions were 
interviewed.  The hope is that these positions will be filled sometime in the spring of 
2024 or early summer.  It was noted that this should help alleviate department 
overtime costs. 
 
Town Wide Radio Project- an update on the project was given by Chief Conlan.  
Project is moving ahead on schedule.   
 
Building Update – the groundbreaking ceremony was recently held and 
construction is scheduled to begin soon. 
 
            New Business 
 
Approval of the Commission meeting schedule for 2024 was deferred until the next 
meeting.      

 
Reports from the Commissioners 

 
There were no reports from the Commission members. 

     
          Executive Session 
 
The Commission determined that there was no need to go into Executive Session 
during this meeting. 

      

 



     Public Comment 

No members of the public other than First Selectman Vanderslice were in 
attendance. 

     Adjournment 

Commissioner Sinchak moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Chairman 
Giovino, with the motion passing unanimously.  The meeting thereupon adjourned 
at 5:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Thomas Sinchak 
Acting Secretary 

 


